
Information for parents and guardians regarding the corona virus  

On March 10, the Swedish Public Health Agency increased the level of risk of the spread of infection 

in Sweden to very high. Recently, we have confirmed cases of covid-19 (the corona virus) in 

Kronoberg County. We know that there are questions about the corona virus and that there may be a 

concern with you as a parent/guardian. 

You can check the latest up-to-date information at almhult.se/corona 

At the time of writing, there are no confirmed cases of the coronavirus in our preschools or schools. 

Älmhult Municipality is monitoring the development and regularly updates information on our website 

www.almhult.se/corona As the situation is continually changing, we ask you to follow the 

developments there and we will only send a new e-mail if the situation changes drastically. 

This is how we are working with the questions 

Our preschools and schools work preventively to reduce the spread of infection bearing in mind that 

other influenza viruses are also in circulation. We refer to the Swedish Public Health Authority’s 

recommendations for good hand hygiene to reduce the spread of infection.  

https://www.folkhalsomyndigheten.se/publicerat-material/publikationsarkiv/g/god-handhygien-

affisch-1-svenska/ 

 https://www.folkhalsomyndigheten.se/the-public-health-agency-of-sweden/communicable-disease-

control/covid-19/ 

Älmhult Municipality complies with the Swedish Public Health Authority recommendations that, from 

an infection prevention perspective, there is currently no reason for healthy children and pupils to stay 

home from pre-school and school. Children in preschool and pupils in preschool class, elementary 

school, special school and high school who are fully healthy should go to school and participate in 

teaching. 

According to the Swedish Public Health Authority, children, pupils and staff who have been at risk 

areas should not stay at home, but pay attention to symptoms such as coughing, breathing difficulties 

and fever.  

For such symptoms, stay home and contact 1177. 

Älmhult Municipality is actively following the development and is prepared to change the efforts 

quickly if needs arise. 

What if a child / pupil or employee has an established infection? 

If a child / pupil or employee has an established infection, we will be contacted by the infection 

control physician in the Kronoberg Region for infection detection. The region then decides who 

should be tested and who should be  placed in quarantine at home. The municipality of Älmhult will 

inform the guardians at the pre-school / school concerned when we receive the information. 

Where do I turn if I have questions?  

If you have questions about the new coronavirus and covid-19 disease, you should first call the 

national information number 113 13. If you or your child have respiratory symptoms such as cough 

and fever, even mild symptoms, it is important that you stay home from work and school and restrict 

social contacts where the infection is at risk of transmission. If you need medical advice, you should 

contact 1177 Care Guide. 
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